Willie Marsh, son of Bill & Carol Marsh, shows off his first Dorado. Willie caught
his Dorado fishing out of Cholla Bay in late June. GOOD JOB WILLIE!!!
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HE‘J‘JO !!! '98 Calendar of Events
September

This is to introduce myself and to give you some

information about what is happening to the Tucson Chapter Meeting
Cholla Chatter. My name is Carol Wood and | will 13 Phoenix Chapter Meeting
be demolishing the English language in your 18 Chatter Articles due

paper for the next few months. | will still be under 19  JJ’s One Club Open

some guidelines by people who care a little bit 27  Tucson Picnic - Reid Park

and are threatening to read what | print. 'm really
not a bad sort and | only listen half the time. | October

rarely take much seriously so don’t expect me to. 3 JJ’s OTL Tournament

You can now send articles to the following ?31 jj’: é;%‘i;%ﬁ;ear Phase 3

address C/O Carol A. Wood 3907 E.t Glade Ave., 13 Cholla Ch i

Mesa, AZ 85206. In La Cholla, don’t throw eggs £5 o7 e g e senip Meetlng

atcabin #121 because I'd have to clean them off. ucsor) LRI MoRanD
14 Phoenix Chapter Meeting

| will pay attention if you have something 15 Council Meeting - Casa Grande
important concerning fishing, drinking, fun and 17  JJ’s Bathtub Races

non-political topics. We are like you, here to
promote funin La Cholla on the water as much as
possible.

Either send articles & photos to the above " ~
address or E-mail to: devildragon @inficad.com ee*.“q Days
& Locations !

Sincerely, Carol Wood
2nd Tuesdag of each month
Listen to VHF radio for location
o 1]
Welc me Aboard e 2nd Tuesday of each month
The Cholla Chapter would like to welcome the Dinner: 6:30 ® Meeting: 7:30 pm
following new members: Las Margaritas ¢ 3602 E. Grant Rd.
» Tom Campbell
* Pablo Storer v PHOEN'X =
» Sandy Weber
. Dave & Bernice Cohen 2nd Wednesday of each month
* Beverly Glasenapp Meeting: 7:30 pm
« Jim & Martha Roberto Arizona American Italian Club
« Sunny & Judy Langham 7509 North 12th Street ® Phoenix

« Jerome Fitzgerald (Granny)




PROMOTORA TURISTICA PLAYA ESCONDIDA, S.A. DE C.V.
CHOLLA BAY HOMEOWNERS

Finally there's September... we know we still have some summer heat to "Exist" through but making
it through July and August means we are an a downhill pull and riding into cooler weather... at least
cooler nights.

Those of you who did come in July and August did get to enjoy beautiful tides as the bay filled to
the brim and sometimes overflowed. It was true paradise for the jet skiers. The shell enthusiasts
received their rewards as they followed the tides reaping the treasures. The fishermen loaded up with
dorado, skipjack plus various species of fish... and the sailfish are jumping inviting you to the
challenge. The crab netters have supplied the people with an abundance of fresh crabs and new
crab recipes were the talk of the bay as everyone exchanged new ways to prepare them.

August the 9th Mother Nature gave up a reprieve from the heat by spraying us with intermittent
showers throughout the day. It was a gentle rain with no winds and cooled the temperature 10-20
degrees.

When you come back to Cholla Bay from your vacations you will notice we have really been
cleaning up the area. Many abandoned cabins have been removed and the lots cleared of debris.
Jessie Arvisu and his crew are keeping the area free of litter as much as possible. It's a tough job
when you still have litter bugs driving around.

The Company is asking for each homeowners cooperation in making Cholla Bay more beautiful...
please use the remainder of '98 and all of '99 to bring in the year 2000 in grand style. It's your
property now and all the improvements add to your enjoyment and investment dollar wise.

Friends and fans of Hector 'Gringo’ Munro will be happy to hear he is doing well on the road to
recovery. Hector is back to fishing and sitting around telling some of his legendary fish tales. We are
all glad to see you traveling on this road to become your old self, Hector, keep it up.

Hope all you mountain people are enjoying your summer and please know we will all be glad to

welcome you back to Cholla Bay.
the management
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SETH SMITH

PROPELLERS ?

2136 E. Indian Scool Rd.
Phoenix, AZ 85016

468-3346

PROPELLER, SKEG AND
ALUMINUM BOAT REPAIR

s — —
LARGE SELECTION OF BOTH
NEW AND USED PROPELLERS j

N

KIRKWOOD SHUTTERS

..VKIVACY FROM
PEEPI
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Propeller Specialists Since 1958
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woopereee (| CLASSIFIEDS
krwop sHuTTERs (p | CLASSIFIEDS
Wai & Hoten Kikowood | 108 i, 0 ToRee X i
1040 E Camelback Rd. ® Phoenix, AZ 85014 BUT NO EMISSION EQUIPMENT. $4,000. CALL

RICK SMITH 602-582-5018 OR IN CHOLLA AT

2749300 CABIN#474. [09]




#r lnspi<ation 7o U A

Three young people gave up part of their summer vacation to give something back to Cholla Bay,
their favorite place. Christian Sharp, 16, Sarah Lerma, 15, and Amy Lerma, 13, rushed into the house
one afternoon. "We need the rakes and shovels, mom. There's trash and broken glass down at the
beach, and we're going to clean the sand off the steps too." Too much energy required for me, |
thought.

"Great!" | said, but thought to myself "Whoa, there are a gazillion steps, and it's hot out there... but
every bit helps." Two days later, the steps were shoveled and clean. And a lot of trash was
removed... a great spontaneous service project invented by these teens, and much needed at
Tucson Beach (or Little Sandy).

It serves as a reminder to us, young and old alike, that we all have the ability and the responsibility
to contribute to our environment here in Cholla. Cans left in neat piles can be picked up by local
people who collect them to recycle for money. But all other trash needs to be packed out and thrown
away.

Glass breaks and is dangerous to
kids and grown ups, and papers add
to the mess and wash their inks and
dyes into the ocean. Plastic is
everywhere and extremely harmful to
birds and fish that mistake it for food
or get tangled up in it. What can you
do? Take a couple of trash bags with
all of your other beach gear and
always clean up your own mess.

To really have an impact, take a
few minutes and haul up other
garbage that you see left behind, no
doubt, by brain-dead oafs. One by
one, or three by three, we can all
make a big difference! Thanks for
the inspiration, kids!




Memorial Building Fund

If you read last months Chatter you know that the Fry Shack was broken into and vandalized a
couple of times this spring and is in need of repair and being secured. In the hope of doing this
council has established or re-established the memorial building fund. We are seeking donations by
members and memorial donations also. Ultimately we want to make this building usable all year
around and be able to have more functions there. It is the Club's very valuable asset and we would
like to see it become the structure as it was originally designed or maybe even better.

Our first concern is to secure the building. If the fund can purchase the iron Ken Goodin has
volunteered to make some iron bars for the door and windows as a start. We are still working on a
design for displaying memorial and donor names.

Of course we won't be doing anything now until fall, then hopefully we can "get going" on this
project. We would like to get some pledges now. The Phoenix Chapter voted to pledge $1000 as a
memorial to it's members who have past on, and the Cholla Chapter voted to pledge $500 as a
memorial to it's members who have died. If you would like to pledge or donate just let your council
rep., (Listed on the back of the front cover of the Chatter) know.

Our thanks to all of you anonymous donors. Many more or us are making pledges of $20 or more,
that's what we are asking from each member to make this project a reality. Watch the next Chatter for
a donation form. We need your support!!

Skip Jack, Dorado, Sailfish ... Go Trolling!!

We Have Lots of (4 7)
Check out Medium & Larsge Penn 114HLW

our Nevy, Large SCAMPI TAILS 6/0 Reel
Selection of $149%
. b

Now in Stock...
TOP WATER Shakespeare CBSC Members

TROLLING VHF RadiOS 10% discount on all

LURES ACCURATE Products
& Antennas & SABIKI Bait Rigs

UP TO 250LEB. SPECTRA LINE NOW IN STOCK!'
PHOENIX Phownix, AZ 85016
FISHING (602) 266-2624
HOURS:
Mon-Fri:9-6Sat: 9-5

Sunday: Gone Fishing!
ARIZONA’S MOST COMPLETE SALT WATER, FRESH WATER & FLY FISHING STORE

CAMELBACK

PHOENIX
FISHING
SUPPLY 5

HIGHLAND

16th STREE
SQUAW PEAK PRKWY




part 1

Dear Readers,

It is hot in Puerto Pefiasco and most of you have headed for the hills. Hope you are all well and
having a great time.

| hear through the grape vine that we have new editors. Welcome and Thank You in advance for
taking on this big job!

At this time | think we need to take a minute to thank Dave and Kelley for all they have done for the
club. It isn't easy putting up with us writers who don't always meet deadlines. | am sorry, | have been
one of the culprits. Again, Thank You!

Sick Bay (Bev Beatty 3-6469) has been in Missouri visiting family. So we don't have much to report
on your health. Carl Beatty's mother passed away in July. She lived in Ohio and was 97 years old.
Hansi Marrott had a serious case of sun poisoning. She is recovering nicely. Please be careful
people! Use that sun screen and wear protective clothing.

Donna Blair is in Pennsylvania visiting family and getting her mom settled in a new home. She is
back in California and planning on being back in Pefiasco on July 18th.

Pete & Shirley Peterson stopped by the other day to say Hi. Shirley says the electricity will be on in
Cholla Bay on Thursday. (Don't know what Thursday!)

Elmer & Char Slavey are in the cool mountains of Showlow, AZ. | think Pat and Ken Goodin must
be up there also.

We saw Doug and Judy Jones the other day. No limps, casts or bandages showing!

Pat and Les Foss are enjoying a visit from their granddaughter and working on their new home.

John and Nancy Warren are working hard getting their house ready for the new owners.

Mike and Peggy Bucceri's daughter, Bonnie and her husband are visiting from Connecticut.

Villa Las Palmas is closed now. Mike and Cindy and the crew are working as fast as they can to get
the new "Latitude 31" open by labor Day.

We went to Old Port Deli for a delicious salad the other day. Guy and Linda are surviving this heat.
The air conditioner works great at the deli.

The Pink Cadillac is open pool-side Friday thru Monday only. The patio is nice!

The Ladies Lunch was Thursday the 8th of July. Sandy and the girls from the RPT were there as
were Ginger Tupper, Sue Salem and several ladies | can't put names to. Carol Conant was there and
asked for help writing letters to help the organization "Helping Hands" get their tax number. Contact
Carol if you can help.

| heard that the Fishing Derby Awards and Fish Fry Dinner was fun. There were lots of nice prizes
awarded. A big Thank You to Vasquez Licores in Sonoita for providing the bar and to all of the
Trophy Sponsors. Also Thank You to all of the volunteer cooks and servers. Sorry | missed the party.

Our friends Darrell and Jan Hunt are visiting from Craig Colorado. They have 3 weeks. We will see
how long they will stay in this heat!

Talked to Craig and Dee Bower. They are working hard in SD so they can spend the winter in
Rocky Point again.

Mary Lou Casebeer was in town for a couple of days. We went to Sunset Cantina for cocktails.
Says everything is fine in Cottonwood and sis says "Hi" to everyone.

Dennis and | are working on the house again this summer. We were going to build a closet, now it's
going to be a room with a closet! Don't know why we always end up working outside in the hot
weather. Maybe because we are too busy playing during the cool months.

Bob Blair and Dennis went fishing with Bob Newton the other day. They caught a 199 Ib. shark. We
took lots of pictures. Crazy Charlie said the big one got away!

| had better stop writing for now or there won't be enough room in the Chatter.

Stay cool & take care
LD



UNCLAIMED RAFFLE
PRIZES FROM THE
CBSC FISHING DERBY

If your name is on the list below or if you
know anyone on this list please contact Kelley
Adams at 6824 S. Hardy Dr., Tempe, AZ, or
call (602) 345-0623, or if in Cholla call
"Bedrock" on the radio.

All prizes not claimed by November 30th

1998 will be donated back to the raffle
drawing for next years derby.

Tom Binder
Jerry Raney
D.W. Burwell
Tyler Gardner
Fanning

R. Tanner
Rodgers

Bland

Kevin Kullberg
Bill Weiermann
Lonnie Branum
Bob Worthy
L.L. Shelp
Pauline Shelby
James Lindsay
Shirley Reid
Robert Lopez
Mark Coolman

-~

. Ocean View Condos
%ﬂr Cholla Bay, Mexico

1 & 2 Bedroom, Fully Furnished Units
Air Conditioned * Heat * Pressure Water

DAILY « WEEKLY « MONTHLY * ANNUAL RATES

i N
La Casa De La Sirena
N7

\__USA Phone: 520-364-2329

part 2

Dear Readers,

One of my promises to myself this year is to
meet deadlines. At this point | don't know if this
will be printed or not. Last month | wrote a long
letter & | don't know how much of it you will
see. So | will go on from there and write what |
have heard lately.

Rumor had it last month that we have a new
editor. | haven't heard any more about it. So I'll
just send this on to Dave & Kelley.

As we haven't had any meetings the last two
months, | don't have any club business to
report on.

Sick Bay (Bev 3-6469) says Hansi Marrott is
recovering nicely from a severe case of sun
poisoning. Shirley Stoner won't make it down
till fall. Russ Mason (the man she takes care
of) had to have surgery. Drs. are still doing test
to determine the prognosis. Sis had surgery
and is recovering. Bob Worthy had surgery and
is recovering. Craig Bower's brother passed
away after a long battle with cancer. Our
prayers and thoughts are with these people
and their families. This is a difficult time.

Bob and Donna Blair have a new grandson.
Donna left this morning to go to San Diego and
hold him. Bob has to wrap up construction on
the new garage before he can follow.

Pat Foss said she got to go upstairs and
stand where her new living room will be.

We had a good rain last week and it is
sprinkling this morning. Sure cools things off
for a while.

| talked to Marty Lokken this morning. She
said the campout was great. 36 people
attended. It rained some everyday but two, and
was nice and cool in the mountains. They had
a fire every night. Will Flinders was fire starter
and Marty was fire extinguisher. The food and
company was super. They voted to change the
name of the group to The Puerto Penasco
Campers.

We don't have a place set for the October
meeting yet. We are talking to three different
places and will know for sure by the first of
September. Listen to your radio or contact an
officer for more information.

Take care and stay healthy
LD



Women's “Fashionand “Fishing:

By: Tiffany Tiberon

As a person with SOME sense of fashion and a passion for fishing, we decided to help others that may be
struggling in this area. Some things work better than others and it's always done with flair! Many times the
wind is blowing and a hat is more than an accessory, it becomes a necessity. The combat helmet doesn’t
work with anything you could possibly put on so we suggest a large weave type hat that acts notonly as a
shield for the sun but covers up hair that didn’t quite have a fresh bouncy feeling before you left the cabin
this morning. This is a good wind shield for large gusts and you’re really tired of yanking that not so fresh
hair out of your face and impeding your view of the most important duty for the day, outfishing your
companions.

Sunglasses go without explanation. Rhinestones are not in this year and you may entice fish to your face,
this would not be a good thing. Especially trigger fish!

Depending on the current temperature, long or short bottom covers work really well when boarding and
disembarking from the boat. Without them, way too many comments are made and lots of finger pointing
occurs. Brightly colored trousers are strictly based on personal preference. The fish really don’t care and
the type of fabric can be of varying types and bulk. Paper or plastic not recommended.

To cover the upper torso is extremely important if body parts have not been out to enjoy the sunin a while.
Highly recommended if your upper body has never seen the sun! Scoop necks are good for the upper
temperatures, too much of a scoop neck may incite warm temperatures on your boat or on the shore. Use
caution when making a selection or you may not be going fishing at all. An easy access torso cover may
distract companions on the boat and this may give you a slight advantage but always leave something to
mystery and don’t give out too much too soon, at least wait until your companions have had at least 2
beers and then pace yourself. -

Footwear should be considered carefully. Not necessary when entering the water but really
recommenced when dancing on a hot surface. Actually, not having footwear is the leading cause of
dancing on a hot surface. Again this is up to personal preference and plastic looks goofy. | won’t be there
to look so go for it. As a matter of fact, once you leave the dock, you can remove whatever has been
recommended above if you want. Use good judgement when nearing other boats though. Perhaps a
blast from the horn would be nice, If you are a lumpy pale person and wanting to show it off to us, warn us
first. If you are not any of those things and perhaps ride on the skinny side, let me introduce you to my
hook....we’re outta bait!

s )
MEXI ADA VIS GLOBAL A N cE DISCOUNT ACCESSORIES & CUSTOM CANVAS
e —— ABC MARINE
NO CLUB 5054 South 40th Street
g =gl $58 A YEAR UIABILITY Phoenix. AZ 85040
INSURANCE
REQUIRED BY FAX - OR - PHONE
]'800'909'4457 Frank & Doroth
v Wagner (602) 470-1600
FAX 1-800-909-1007 e o




Palmas De Cortez, Baja

A group of 19 anglers from Arizona, mostly Cholla Bay Sportsmen's Club members, headed down
to the East Cape of Baja to Palmas de Cortez for a few days of fishing and sight seeing. The group
consisted of Dave, Kelley, Randy and Rick Adams, Brad & Dee Moen, Frank & Sue Flynn, Pat &
Randy Scalberg, Mike & Lylia Hagerty, Frank Prieto, Carl Schwendler, Ed Turner Sr. & Jr., Chuck

Nicolai and Rob & Trish Simmes.

The Tuna fishing was good, they ranged
from 40 to 147 Ibs. There was only one dorado
caught (a 30lb. by Randy Adams). There was a
200Ib Blue Marlin caught by Dee Moen. A 90
Ib. sailfish was caught and released by Frank
Prieto. Everyone had a great time and went
home with lots of stories, photos and ice chest
full of fish.

Randy Adams with a 55Ib. Yellowfin Tuna he
caught while trolling out of Palmas De Cortez.

Steve and Sandy's

WHY NOT TRAVEL STORE

A B "o, 5 0
sf“i‘}c,{-‘ { 5 u»% D
MEXICAN INSURANCE

P.0. 7135 » WHY, AZ 85321
Fax 520-387-6091 © (520) 387-7783
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Dee Moen's first time trolling fr big fish and
she lands a 200lb. Blue Marlin. Way to go Dee!

Court's Custom Tackle
& Marine Supply

Custom Fishing Rods
Specialize Penn and Daiwa Reels

Herman E. Court
7 West Erie Drive
Tempe, Arizona
85282
(602) 967-5147
Fax (602) 967-5148




are subject to change without notice.

Visit us at: www.jjscantin

ST B

ONE CLUB OPEN

September 19th
O.T.L. * Over The Line Tournament = N 'E
u fa
October 3rd

- j ANGLER OF THE YEAR

Phage 3: October 9-11

SAILBOAT RACES A

October 10th ' ’*

BATHTYB RACES

October 17th

2 & 4 Wheelers Cars ¢ Trucks
December Sth .
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CELESTRON C90 Spotting Scope

- ($800 value)

The Phoenix Chapter of the CBSC will be

raffling this off at the fall meetings. There will
only be 100 tickets available at $5 each.
Tickets will be available at the September and
October monthly meeting in Phoenix.
The Celestron C90 is excellent for use as a
spotting scope during the day as well as
studying the stars at night. Adapters are
available so you can attach your 35mm SLR
camera to this lens, providing a whopping
1000mm f/11 telephoto lens. This scope
comes with a hard case, a table tripod and a
larger tripod.

Please attend the Phoenix Chapter meeting to purchase your tickets for your chance

to win this wonderful prize.

’

CHARLES M. WILMER
Attonmey al Law

Certified Specialist, Workers” Compensation
Arizona Board of Legal Specialization

Telephone (602) 241-9424

n2 E. Osborn RO., Swvite 120
Phocnix, AZ 85014-5215

LICORES Y CURIOS
VASQUEZ

TEL. 651-2-11-89
RAUL VASQUEZ
BENNY & MARY MENDOZA
Propietors

Boulevard of Las Americas, No. 11 Sonoyta, Sonora, Mexicu
D——

Octubre

150 ULES MARTES MIERCOLES WEVES 5 SARADC)
DAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDI DAY THURSDAY F AY SAIURDAY




CHATTER ADVERTISING RATES
10% DISCOUNT ON ADS PAID
FOR ONE YEAR IN ADVANCE’
PRICES ARE FOR CAMERA READY ADS

FULL PAGE (71/2" X 10") ........ $165.00 PER MO.

1/2 PAGE (7127 X 47/87) v $90.00 PER MO.
174 PAGE BUE X 4787} oo $50.00 PER MO.
1/8 PAGE (312" X 23/47) ... $30.00 PER MO.

BUSINESS CARD (3 1/2" X 2") .. $20.00 PER MO.

CLASSIFIED ADS: Members in good standing may
place classified ads. Ads are $5.00 per month and
should be approximately 50 words..

Make checks payable to:

Cholla Bay Sportsmen’s Club
Send your ad along with name, address, and phone
number to our Advertising Chairperson:

Kelley Adams
6824 S. Hardy Drive * Tempe, AZ 85283
(602) 345-0623

#

TAKE THIS OPPORTUNITY TO INVITE A FRIEND TO JOIN THE

CHOLLA BAY SPORTSMEN’S CLUB
This application and payment may be turned it at the Radio Shack or Mailed to:

ADDRESS CHANGES !!

If you change your address, it is very important that you
contact your Membership Chairman immediately. This is
the only'way you will continue to receive the CHATTER.

The US Postal Service will not forward or return Bulk Mall.

CHOLLA: NANCY SCHMIDLI
P.0. BOX 267 * LUKEVILLE, AZ 85341

TUCSON:. SHIRLEY REID
1440 E. HAMPTON « TUCSON, AZ 85719

PHOENIX: SUE FLYNN
P.0. BOX 7171 « PHOENIX, AZ 85011

- OLD ADDRESS -

NAME
ADDRESS
CITY ST ZIP

- NEW ADDRESS -

NAME
ADDRESS
CITY ST ZIP

EFFECTIVE DATE

PHOENIX CHAPTER CHOLLA CHAPTER TUCSON CHAPTER

P.O. Box 7171 P.O. Box 267 P.O. Box 5304

Phoenix, AZ 85011 Lukeville, AZ 85341 Tucson, AZ 85703
DUES PER YEAR: $30.00 SINGLE FAMILY

exican neighbors.

Address:

Children Under 18: Names & Ages:

Name: Spouse:

Membership dues and other activities of the CHOLLA BAY SPORTSMEN'S CLUB have funded the purchase of radio
equipment and continue to support the operation and maintenance of Marine VHF Radio (Channels 16 & 26) for the
Northern Sea of Cortez. Also CB Radio (Channel 3) in the Cholla Bay area. The CLUB pays the salary of the Cholla Bay
Radio Operator, is prepared to direct Search & Rescue operations and when necessary can assist with some arrange-
ments for the emergency transportation of crm_g:ally ill or injured. The CLUB also conducts an annual Fishing Derby,
B‘ublishes the monthly “CHOLLA CHATTER" and promotes good relations between American visitors and our

Phone:

City, State: Zip:

Cabin #:

PLEASE CHECK BOX FOR CHAPTER AFFILIATION

13



ag S awa Y

w v o ¥

LENES

z

AVCRINIVS
Odvive

AVAR4
SINSHIA

_E...aE

Wd9 WZI Wv9 Wd9 WZL WY9

Wd9 WZI Wv9 Wd9 WZI WV9

L EEE..&.E@EQEEEEEEEE& EEEEEE il

ﬁﬂﬂ@ﬁ@ﬁ%@ m‘ zmt.ﬂ ]

T
u

Wd9 WZL W9

Vo

__ﬁ_sﬁrﬁﬁsmﬁ_mm_mé

T

EEEEE_

Wd9 WZI Wv9

M%EEEEEE?

f;__,__

C AVAN(
SIODUIN SHAVN SINNI OONIWOA

Bulk Rate
U.S. Postage
PAID
Permit No. 138
Scottsdale, AZ

3]

<

)

-

—d

0

»

e

S @
(-]

..\Ive2

m.ww

532
>

z88

m 0=

k=%

SunQ
Q

23 E

038






